
North Kalgoorlie Primary School 1st February 2023

Mrs Caroline Kelly

Dear Parents and Caregivers,


Welcome to Year 2/3 Room 16! My name is Mrs Caroline

Kelly and I am very excited to be teaching your child 
this year. This is my ninth year as a teacher at North 
Kalgoorlie Primary School, teaching years one through 
to three during that time. This is the fifth time that I 
have also taught a split year level class.


In 2022, I achieved the Departments Level 3 Classroom 
Teacher status, which is a formal recognition of 
outstanding teaching practise. Part of my role as a 
L3CT is that on Thursday I am the whole school 
Mathematics Curriculum Lead Teacher where I will be 
providing maths support and coaching to students and 
other staff members. Every Thursday for 2023, Mrs 
Sarah Chidlow will be the classroom teacher.


Siren Times

Students need to arrive prior to the first siren to 
ensure they have time to prepare for the day. Parents 
are encouraged to wait outside of the classrooms prior 
to these times to ensure children are able to move 
through the area with independence. Notes need to be 
provided as soon as possible to explain any absences.

First Siren 8:35 am

Final Siren 3:00
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Requirements for the 
Day


Students are required to 
bring with them each day a 
hat, a water bottle, recess, 
lunch and Crunch and Sip. 
Crunch and Sip consists of a 
small container of cut up fruit 
or vegetables only.


Money


Always send money

in an envelope with your

child’s name, room number

and what it is for written on 
the front of the envelope. 


School Website and 
Connect


Room 16’s webpage and

Connect notice board will be 
regularly updated with

information for parents/
caregivers on classroom news 
and important dates and

events within the school.

Please ensure you log in on a 
regular basis to keep up-to 
date with what is happening.


Assembly


Held every second Friday

morning (week 2, 4, 6, 8 and

10) 8:45 - 9:45 am. More 
information will follow closer 
to the time when it is Room 
16’s assembly.   
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Important Days to Remember:

Monday - L.O.T.E. Japanese

               Health - even weeks

Tuesday - Sport

Please remember to wear appropriate shoes for Sport,

and bring in a hat and water bottle.

Wednesday - Music

                   - Library

Please remember to bring in a library bag, as children 
are not allowed to borrow books unless they have 
returned their previous book and have a bag to carry it 
in.

Thursday - Science

Friday - Assembly (even weeks)


Communication

A classroom information session will occur early in the 
next few weeks of school. More information will follow 
once dates and times can be allocated.


For me to get a better understanding of your child,

please complete the ‘All About…’ information sheet and

return it to school at your earliest possible convenience.


If you would like to get in contact with me in regards to

your child, I am available at times before and after 
school negotiated as needed. If you would prefer to

communicate by email, you can contact me through 
Caroline.Kelly@education.wa.edu.au


Kind regards,


Mrs Caroline Kelly
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 Homework


It is anticipated that Homework

will begin in Week 2. Homework

will consist of daily Home

Reading, as well as Spelling 
Word Practice and

short Maths activities. Home

Reading books will come home

in the large pencil cases supplied

on the personal items list. They

will be swapped on Fridays to 
give children time to re-read 
books to build fluency over the 
week. Children can also read 
books from home. All other 
homework tasks will come home 
in a folder and it will consist of 
activities for children to do over 
the week.


Behaviour Management


It is whole school policy to use

1-2-3 Magic to encourage and

support positive behaviour. This

is used in conjunction with whole

school practices such as merit

certificates, GOTCHAS and Blue 
Letters.



